
 
 

May 2017 

 
Peasmarsh Matters 

Peasmarsh Periodical        

At Peasmarsh Memorial Hall in May 
Doctors Surgery 
Tuesday 2nd between 11.30am and 12.30pm to book an appointment contact Rye Medical Centre on 
01797 223333 
Getting Crafty in Peasmarsh 
Wednesday 3rd, 10th and 17th from 10am to 12.15pm  
Continuing the free course for adults organised by ROVTE - refreshments included and everyone is 
welcome not just from Peasmarsh but also the surrounding villages –  
Contact Emma on 01424 426683 ext 22, text 07795231064 or email eturner@fsncharity.co.uk 
Healthy Cooking 
Friday 5th, 12th, 19th and 26th from 10am to 1.15pm  
A free 4 week course for adults organised by ROVTE on how to make healthy meals from scratch.  
Contact Tracy or Michelle on 01424 426683 ext 22, text 07795231064 or email 
tnoble@fsncharity.co.uk 
Help for Heroes Fundraising - Learn to Dance Balboa   
Sunday 7th from 2pm to 5pm arranged by Leah Athol-Murray and Sussex Shuffle - This is suitable for 
absolute beginners or those wanting to polish up their skills and no partners needed. For more 
information email leahatholmurray@aol.com or phone 07710279784 
Flower Arranging 
Wednesday 10th at 10am to 12 noon - Theme is 'Mirror Image / Matching Pair' - everyone welcome 
especially beginners 
Come along have fun and learn a new skill - More details from Deirdre Bull 01797 230208 
Film Club 
Friday 12th start 7.30pm 
Film is 'Vertigo' (Members only admitted) - Contact Hilary on 01797 230205 about membership only 
£20 and the new season of 10 films in 2017-2018 
Hall of Crafts  
Sunday 14th from 11am to 5pm - There will be some of our regular stall holders there as well as new 
ones and of course there will be the usual snack bar serving a range of sandwiches, burgers 

Annual Parish Assembly 
The Parish Assembly will be on Tuesday 2nd at 7.30pm in The Memorial Hall. All residents are 
cordially invited to learn about what has been happening in Peasmarsh over the last 12 months 
and hear plans for the next 12 months 
There will also be a presentation by Casper Johnson from Heritage and Records Management of 
East Sussex County Council about the archaeology of Peasmarsh and its status as an 
Archaeological Notification Area (ANA)  
 

Jempson's Bank Holiday Boot Fairs 
Monday 1st in aid of Rye and District Community 
Transport  Monday 29th in aid of Rye Responders 
A hard-standing pitch on the day costs £5. Proceeds 
from the pitches will be donated to these charities 
Gates open at 7am there is ample parking and the 
whole family is welcome - so come early to get a good 
spot.  The Superstore, petrol station and convenience 
store will be open as usual  
 

Rye10 Road Race    
The 6th running of this race, in aid of hall funds, is 
taking place on Sunday 28th May from Jempson's 
car park at 10am. 
As always VOLUNTEERS are NEEDED to help 
man water stations and act as course marshals.  
Contact David or Hilary on 01797 230205 for 
more information or to take part in the race visit 
www.nice-work.org.uk  
 



 

Don’t forget to VOTE  
Your Polling Station is at the Memorial Hall 
Thursday May 4th. County Council Elections 
Thursday June 8th  General Election. 
It is too late to get a postal vote for May 4th but you can get one for June 8th  

Sports Sessions  
Bourne's Sports Association will be running a 2 day sports school for 5-13 year old boys and girls at Peasmarsh 
Recreation Ground during the Spring Bank holidays on Wednesday 31st May and Thursday 1st June the cost is 
£30 per child and Peasmarsh Parish Council has again negotiated a 50% reduction on the price for children who 
live in Peasmarsh 
For more details email bournessportsassociation@gmail.com  - mobile 07540934487 – 
 visit peasmarshmh.btck.co.uk 
 

Advance Notices for June 
Summer Lunch   
Friday 9th Following on from their successful Afternoon Tea the students from Sussex 
College Hastings will be returning to prepare a two course summer buffet lunch - Contact 
Hilary 01797 230205 to book a place if you'd like to support the students as part of their 
college training - early booking advised as places are limited 
 
Peasmarsh Chamber Music Festival. 
Thursday June 22nd – Subday 25th 
Now booking. peasmarshboxoffice@gmail.com  or Peasmarsh Chamber Music Festival, 
Strawberry Hole, Ewhurst Lane, Northiam, East Sussex. TN32 6HJ 
Brochures/Booking forms in the church. 
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